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My understanding is that the new tax, starting on July 1, 2024,  is .44% of box 1 wages on
our W-2s.  The employer can pass on .11% of that amount to the employees.

I have attached a summary page of the W-2 reporting for 2023 and circled the W2 box 1
value.

Based on 2023 numbers this would come to:
Employer paying .44%, the amount comes to .44% X 1,334,869.51= $5,873.43.  
or
Employer paying .33% and Employees paying .11%
      Employer:   .33% X $1,334,869.51 = $4,405.07
      Employees: .11% X $1,334,869.51 = $1,468.36

Obviously the amount will be higher for Calendar year 2024 as there are wage changes
that will happen

This will involve the Selectboard passing a motion on how to handle this new tax, and
NEMRC will set up the payroll to account for this additional tax.

My assumption is there will be further updates as we move toward July 1, 2024.

Connie Bona
Finance Director
802-336-2094
 
“Just because you can doesn’t mean you should”
Sherrilyn Kenyon
 

https://tax.vermont.gov/business/child-care-contribution



